General Lotee

Ministry of the Environment

Environment

Ministère de

i'Environnement

Office of the Minister

Bureau du ministre

135 St. Clair Ave. West 12th Floor Toronto ON M4V 1P5

Tel (416) 314-6790 Fax (416) 314-6748 135, avenue St. Clair ouest 12° étage Toronto ON M4V 1P5 Tél (416) 314-6790 Téléc (416) 314-6748



ENV1283MC-2008-1858

June 16, 2008

Ms. Sheila Birrell Town Clerk Town of Markham 101 Town Centre Boulevard Markham ON L3R 9W3

Dear Ms. Birrell: Sherla

Thank you for your letter of May 9, 2008 advising me that Markham Council passed a resolution regarding public notification requirements for pesticide use under the Town's pesticide by-law.

Council's resolution requests that the ministry implement notification requirements specific to the application of low-impact products listed in the Town's by-law. If Bill 64 is passed, the use of lower-risk and bio-pesticides to control weeds and insects in lawns and gardens, including appropriate signage for their use, would be considered in developing a draft regulation. The draft regulation would be posted for public comment.

Your comments are appreciated, and they will be included as part of the public record. All comments received on the proposal are being considered as part of the decision-making process.

Thank you, again, for bringing Markham's resolution to my attention.

Sincerely

ohn Gerretsen

Mnister

RECEIVED

JUN 2 4 2008

TOWN OF MARKHAM CLERKS DEPT.